
SILVER LAKE TOWNSHIP
Regular Monthly Meeting

June 6, 2022

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the flag.

The minutes from the May regular meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt 
and seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

The Treasurer report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

Public Comment:  None

The new 2022 GMC pickup truck has come in.

Evan Everitt made a motion to put the 2021 GMC pickup truck out to bid  on Auctions International as 
previously discussed and to advertise in the Susquehanna County Independent, Butch DeLousia 
seconded, all approved.

Evan Everitt made a motion to put the military 10 kw diesel generator out to bid on Auctions 
International and to advertise in the Susquehanna County Independent, Butch DeLousia seconded all 
approved.  

Evan Everitt discussed the need for a new 24 kw on-demand generator.  This would come on 
automatically if power went out.  He has called several companies for quotes and only one company 
provided a quote while others have not returned his calls.  He will contact the solicitor to see if one bid 
is acceptable or if he needs more quotes.  Another option would be to just purchase the generator 
separately  and then bid out the installation.

At last month’s meeting it was decided to counter-offer the high bidder on Auctions International with a 
price of $40,000 for the 2007 International single axle plow truck.  The counter offer was rejected by the 
high bidder.  The truck will be put out to bid again at a later date.

Francis Fruehan read the police report with 9 incidents plus 3 traffic stops for the month of May.

Evan Everitt would like to purchase through Co-Stars 2 Gledhill snowplows for $16,190.65 each through 
Bradco Supply.  Evan Everitt made a motion for the purchase, Francis Fruehan seconded, all approved.

Evan Everitt gave the road report – they have started to work the roads.  The Kelly Road culvert 
replacement project will take place in June or July.

Assessment Permits – None

Driveway Permits – None

Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved.



As no further business was presented, Francis Fruehan made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Evan 
Everitt seconded, all approved.
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